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BUDGET 87/88 

The University budget for 87/88 was issued recently, and Doug 
Mclnnes, in an open memo to library staff, reported on its 
implications for the library. 

The collections budget was increased by 5%. The Library is 
committed to finding a matching amount ($200,000) to offset 
inflation in the current year. About $100,000 is proposed to 
come from vacant staff positions. A further $100,000 is still 
required. 

The other major expense, for which the Library must find 
$250,000 over the next five years, is replacement of photocopy 
equipment. Some of this (perhaps $25,000 a year) must probably 
also come from salary money. 

Doug, in his memo, says of the library's need to find this money, 
"There will be no layoffs, but there may be a need for some 
reassignment of staff. In such instances, there will be full and 
open discussion with the affected staff member." Extra funds for 
hourly or temporary staff are likely to be considered only as a 
last resort. Given the attrition in staff that has occurred over 
the last few years, it is not surprising that Doug suggests that 
service reductions may be a consequence of the budget squeeze. 
Maintenance of collections and public services are first and 
second priorities, which means that processing operations, 
although already hardest hit by restraint, may again suffer. 
Non-salary expenditures, such as supplies, renovations, and small 
equipment purchases, will also be closely monitored. 

Even with these restrictions and reductions, it will be necessary 
to begin planning for serials cancellations in 1988/89 and to 
utilize endowment funds to sustain collections spending in 
1987/88. Both are unpleasant, because their effects cannot 
easily be recovered from. Serials, once cancelled, can seldom be 
reinstated. Endowment funds spent now reduce our future buying 
power immeasurably. 

DISCOVERY *87 RECOGNIZES UBC LIBRARY 

The UBC Library's Open House festivities in March received 
national recognition at the Canadian Library Conference in June. 
UBC Library received one of ten Certificates of Merit awarded 
during the Discovery x87 Showcase of Library Innovations. 

This Showcase was organized by CLA to display innovative programs 
from Canadian libraries. The ten libraries to receive 
Certificates of Merit were chosen from 59 projects received. 

UBC Library's Open House programme was recognized in a citation 
which read: 



"Total involvement" is the theme of an Open House which 
reaches well outside the library to blanket the whole campus in 
imaginative and up-beat displays and activities. The general 
public, not just the university community, is shown the value of 
a major public information resource, the university's libraries. 

The handouts and graphics, the online information service, OLIF, 
and the video, xTuum Est' were on display for two days during the 
CLA Conference. Julie Stevens, I & O , and her Open House 
Committee, are to be congratulated for the innovative and 
exciting programme they assembled for Open House. 

UBC CATCHES UP WITH SAFEWAY 

Extension Library, one of the few outposts of the UBC Library 
still circulating books manually, is taking the great leap 
forward to online circulation, using bar code labels. The new 
system is not connected to the Library's present circulation 
system, but the functions being developed for Extension are 
similar to what we might see when the Library moves from Epic 
terminals to a new circulation system. 

Over the summer, staff in Extension Library have been applying 
bar code labels to the 8,800 volumes in their collection. 
Meanwhile John Campbell in Systems has created a system which 
uses a bar code wand attached to a CRT terminal. Staff will be 
able to discover the circulation status of a book as they are 
online checking the Extension Library catalogue for holdings, and 
can carry out the usual circulation procedures of charging, 
discharging, renewing, placing holds, getting lists of items a 
borrower has out, etc. Transactions will be recorded online 
immediately, unlike the regular Epic terminal transactions which 
are processed nightly. 

Don't be surprised to find your branch's book sprouting bar code 
labels too. When Extension Library borrows from a branch on the 
regular circulation system, the book will be signed out in the 
regular way, but then Extension Library will apply a bar code 
label to record their loan on their internal circulation system. 
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